
 

 

 

 

January 6, 2022 

 

HAPPY NEW YEAR AND ALL YOUR HOPES AND WISHES COME TRUE 

 

January 6 -14, 2022 Virtual Classroom. 
Due to Government directives and to kick start the New Year with safety protocols schools will 

reopen on January 17, 2022. Students will continue their education virtually for the week of 

January 6 – 14, 2022. Teachers will announce their schedule on Wednesday, January 5 and 

communicate with students via Google Classroom and Google Meets.  

Work will be issued, and students are expected to be on line. 

 

Office will be open for telephone inquiries. 

 

EMERGENCY DAYCARE 

As announced by the EMSB, daycare is ONLY open to parent that are working foe essential 

services. The daycare will be open on January 6-7 and January 10-14, 2022. 

Essential service parent please contact nthomas@emsb.qc.ca the day before as per your needs. 

Parents are to supply snacks and lunch. 

 

REPORT CARD 
Due to new Ministry directives the First Term for St. Gabriel School students will end on end 

January and report cards will be issued on January 27, 2022.  

The First Term will count for 40% of the school year. 

 

DAILY ASSESS YOUR CHILD(REN)’S HEALTH.   

In accordance with Public Health guidelines, individuals exhibiting COVID-19 symptoms must 

stay home and contact the COVID-19 info-line at 1-877-644-4545 and follow instructions.  

Please contact the school administration immediately to inform them.   

That is, if your child has fever/chills, new or worsening cough, difficulty breathing, a sudden loss 

of sense of smell or taste without nasal congestion, new onset headache, new onset pain 

(muscular, chest, abdomen, joints), new intense fatigue, new severe loss of appetite, sore throat, 

vomiting or diarrhea, your child must stay home.   

 

If your child has any symptoms please have them stay home, isolate and contact   

1-877- 644-4545 or 811 to determine if testing is needed for COVID-19 and when they can 

return to school. Please also contact the school. They need to be symptom free for 48 hours 

(fever) and 24 hours (other symptoms) prior to returning to school. We count on your vigilance 

as this is the most efficient way to prevent the spread of COVID-19. 

 

 

mailto:nthomas@emsb.qc.ca


 

 

CALENDAR 

 

 
 January 6 – 14    Virtual Learning Students at home   

 January 24    Governing Board Meeting via Zoom  

 January 27    Report cards 
 January 28    First Term Ends 

 January 31    PED DAY  

  
 

 

Jim Daskalakis 

Principal   


